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Good manners are just a way of showing other people 
that we have respect for them 

 

Dear Parents 

Firstly, I think that it is important that we recognise here 
the sadness of what happened in London last week.  
Where we work so hard in our school family to promote 
respect and care for one another it is impossible to 
understand any logical reason for why such actions are 
contemplated.  We will continue to work with our children 
to reinforce messages of tolerance, understanding and 
acceptance towards one another, recognising and 
celebrating differences, never fearing or hating because of 
it. 
 

I cannot believe that it is nearly Easter. Time just flies by 
when you are having so much fun. Thank you 
so much for your kind donations for Comic 
Relief. It was truly very generous of you. All 
this money will go towards helping other 
people at home and abroad. Calmore Junior 
School managed to raise a whopping £316.16 
 

It was lovely to see so many mums and grandmas joining 
their children for lunch last week. We hope you enjoyed 
both your lunch at school and then Mother’s Day itself.  
 
Weekly Theme 
Our weekly theme this week is 
‘Manners Matter!’ I’m pretty sure 
that there is not a soul out there that 
doesn’t want their child to have good 

manners. Manners are just so important 
because people like people with good manners. 
If you show respect for others and are polite 
you will go far in life. 
 

Book of the Week 
Our book of the week this week is The Goffins 
Lofty and Eave by Jeanne Willis and it is 
recommended by Miss Ingram. 
George's grandma is ill, so he and his mum and 
dad have moved into her house to look after 
her. George is bored, lonely and resentful towards his 
family. But then he discovers the Goffins – Lofty and Eave – 
two most unusual people who live secretly in grandma's 
attic. They have used all the family's old junk to create a 
home for themselves, but George soon finds out it can tell 
him about his ancestors as well – with a little help from his 
new friends. They have a strange way of talking – and an 
even stranger way of procuring food! But as they show 
George more and more of their rooftop world, they teach 

him to be more confident and caring, which makes for a 
much happier family life. 
If you like this book there are more books in the series.  
 
Second Hand Book Sale 
Don’t forget the second hand book sale on Thursday after 
school at 3.00. There are lots of bargains to be had. 
 
Nits 
Please check your child’s hair for nits at least weekly. We 
need to work together to eradicate this problem. 
 
Brainteaser 
Last week’s solution: None! When you put an apple in it is 
no longer empty. 
 
This week’s teaser: How do you divide 20 oranges equally 
to 11 girls? No one gets more and no one gets less. All 11 
girls should receive equal portions.  
 

Lisa Marshall – Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Assembly news 
The following children were awarded  

 

 

Head Teacher’s Awards 
Year 3: Scarlett & Sebastian  
Year 4: Grace & Nero  
Year 5: James & Zac  
Year 6: Rhianna & Libby  

 

 

B.E.S.T Awards 
Year 3: Lily-Grace & Liam  
Year 4: Lawrence & Ellie  
Year 5: Taylan & Tommy  
Year 6: Liam & Amy  

Well done to you all keep up the good work 
 
 
 

 

For videos, images, links and more visit our website at www.calmorejunior.co.uk 

WEEKLY FOCUS 

OUR EASTER CELEBRATION 
HELD AT TESTWOOD BAPTIST CHURCH 

 
THURSDAY 6

TH
 APRIL 

 
MUSICIANS PERFORM FROM 9.45AM 

 
SERVICE STARTS AT 10.00AM 

 
Walking helpers needed please 
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Maths Star’s 
 

Year 3: Annie & Noah  
Year 4: Brooke & Fay  
Year 5: Edward & Ellisha  
Year 6: Fletcher & Daniel-James  

 

Well Done! 
Children receive these awards for outstanding and  

on-going effort, good work and attitude. Congratulations! 
 

IT’S COOL TO GO TO SCHOOL! 
LAST WEEKS CLASS 

ATTENDANCE WINNERS WERE: 

Deary @ 98%  
Keep up the good attendance! 

 
 

Our Learning 
 

Year 3 This week in Maths we are learning how to add 
numbers mentally. We will be using mental strategies and 
numicon to help create pictures in our head.  In English we 
are learning about the features of a diary and then writing 
our own diary of the ‘Stone Age Boy’. In Topic, we are 
starting our R.E topic about Holi the Hindu festival of 
colour. 
Next week in Maths we will be answering N-rich problem 
solving activities. Next week in English we will be editing 
and improving our hot writes. In Topic, we will be going on 
our trip to Stonehenge next Tuesday! We are so excited. 
Just a reminder please wear suitable footwear and bring a 
rucksack with a water bottle and packed lunch. 
 
 

Year 4 This week, we have been learning how to divide 
numbers using a number line or written method.  We have 
also been exploring instructions in preparation for our 
procedural writing topic about the Vikings.  We have been 
having lots of fun in art; which so far has involved Miss 
Kynaston's lunchtime club blowing up lots and lots of 
balloons!  Keep your eyes peeled next week to find out 
what we will be doing with them. 
Next week, we will be looking at coordinates and 
translations in maths, finishing our procedural writing in 
English and finishing our artwork in the afternoons.  Also, 
remember to come to our Viking Assembly on Wednesday 
afternoon next week - we look forward to seeing you 
there! 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 In literacy this week we have been writing our 
discursive texts about whether aliens exist.  Next week we 
will be publishing our work. 
In maths this week we have been learning to add and 
subtract fractions with different denominators.  Next week, 
we will be solving problems which involve us finding 
fractions of amounts. 
Also this week, we have been using computer 
programming to programme lights to come on, on an alien 
spacecraft!  Next week, in RE we will be learning about the 
importance of symbols in Eucharist. 
 

Year 6 In English, we have been looking at a short story 

called, 'No other country'. It is about a family who discover 
a hidden inner courtyard or sanctuary within their 
rundown home. We then used it as inspiration for writing 
our own stories.  
We have been focussing a lot on selecting language to 
affect our reader. We shall eventually publish our work 
alongside artwork of our imagined sanctuaries.  
In maths we have again been looking at different areas - 
fractions, decimals, percentages, rounding, measures - as 
well as practising arithmetic. In class, the tadpoles and 
caterpillars are gradually growing and changing. I hope 
they become frogs and butterflies before Easter!  
 

Reminders & Prompts: 
Raffle Tickets ï Easter Draw ï Lots of Prizes! 
Please return any unsold books or stubs and money by 
Monday 3

rd
 April. Thank you very much. 

 

Disco  
The disco has been rescheduled for Thursday 11

th
 May, 

tickets will be on sale after Easter. 
 

School lunches Summer Term 
The cost of a school meal will be rising to £2.15 per child 
from Monday 24 April onwards. 

 

EASTER LUNCH ðThursday 6 April  
HC3s are offering an Easter Lunch £2.10 – 

Roast Chicken , Stuffing, Mini Sausage & Gravy 

or     Vegetarian  Quorn Burger & Mini Sausage 

Roast Potatoes, Spring Cabbage & Carrots 

Plus Easter Biscuit.     

Children order on the day and not in advance. 
 

READING CAFÉ @ JUNIORS ON 
THURS 30TH MARCH 

************************************** 
2nd Hand Book Sale 
Thursday 30th March 

At 3.00pm held in School Gazebo 

ADVANCE NOTICE / DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

YEAR 4 PARENS INVITATION  - SUMMER SIZZLER 
Please come in Tuesday 20 June @ 2.00pm 

Explore new  books, share them with your child, 
Enjoy the  refreshments. 

 

(Similar to our winter warmer, but a summer theme, 
working alongside the School Library Service) 

 

Hopefully weather permitting it will be held on the school fieldJ 
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Cake saleé We are asking if you could 

please make or donate a cake/s for our sale 

next Tuesday. These should be sent into 

school on Mon 3 or on the morning of Tues 

4 April . Thank you J 

 

And Finally é 
Please let the office or your childõs teacher know 
if you can walk to the church next Thursday 6th 
April, thank you. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Hand Book Sale (3.00 ï 3.30pm) Thurs 30 Mar 
Reading Café (3pm) Calmore Junior School Thurs 30 Mar 
Rock Chall. Rehearsal - Everyone Thurs 30 Mar 
  
Rock Chall. Rehearsal - Everyone Mon 3 Apr 
CJSA Easter Raffle & Cake sale 2.45pm  Tues 4 Apr 
Yr 3 Stonehenge Visit Tue 4 Apr 
Yr 4 Exit invitation Vikings 2.30pm 
CJSA cake sale (break time) 

Wed 5 Apr 
Wed 5 Apr 

Easter Celebration(Testwood B.Church- 10am) Thurs 6 Apr 

Reading Café (3pm) Calmore Infant School Thurs 6 Apr 

Rock Chall. Rehearsal - Everyone Thurs 6 Apr 
Easter Holidays 

Rock Chall. Rehearsal ïEveryone (9am ï 3pm) 
Yr 2 Notified of their Junior School Place 

 

10 ð 21 Apr 
Thurs 20 Apr 

Tues 18 Apr 

 

First Day Summer Term Mon 24 Apr 
Rock Chall. Rehearsal - Everyone Mon 24 Apr 
Rock Challenge Final - Portsmouth Wed 26 Apr 
Yr 4 Trip Seacity Fri 28 Apr 

May Day Bank Holiday 
School Closed Inset Day 

Mon 1 May 
Tues 2 May 

SATs Week 8-12 May 
DISCO (4.00 ï 5.30pm) Thur 11 May 
Yr 3 Fishbourne Trip Thur 18 May 
  
Class Photographs Mon 22 May 
Sports Day AM Thur 25 May 

Half Term Holiday 29 May ð  
2 June 

Yr 6 Tile Barn Residential 5 ï 9 June 
  
Governor Awards Wed 14 Jun 
Yr 3 Hilliers Trip Thur 15 Jun 
Yr 4 Summer Sizzler (2 ï 3pm) Tues 20 Jun 

School Closed Inset Day Fri 30 June 
CJSA - Summer Fayre 3.15-5pm 
Yr 4 Exit Invitation (2pm) 

Thur 13 July 
Fri 21 July 

Last Day  Tue 25 July 

FOR SAFETY REASONS PLEASE 
DO NOT DRIVE INTO THE SCHOOL 

& PARK -  
EVEN FOR AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Please pass this on to anyone who 
collects your child – Thank you 

 
Please note the gate to the field will not 

be open until 3.45pm for safety. 

CJSA NEWS! 

                          
************************************************ 

Tuesday 4 April 
Easter Raffle & Cake Sale 

2.45pm 
Cake donations to the office on 

Monday or Tuesday  
next week please. 

 
More raffle tickets are available 

from the office. 
 

PLEASE RETURN STUBBS, MONEY 
& ANY UNSOLD BOOKS TO THE 

OFFICE BY  
MONDAY 3 APRIL AT THE LATEST, 

THANK YOU. 


